
 Our Mission: For everyone to learn, achieve and be the best they can be. 

Headlines 

 

 

 

The Governing Body of WYTON ON THE HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL met on Wednesday 

4th December 2024 at 18:00 for 1 hour 30 minutes. The meeting was held at the 

school and below is a note of the key points to emerge from that meeting. 

 

1.  The Head teacher discussed with the board the format and content of the report she 

presents at meetings. To make it more helpful for governors, it was agreed to create a 
password-protected area on the school website where sections of the report could be 
accessed through links.  

 
The governors were shown attendance data where the school was compared to others in 

Cambridgeshire and in most categories, the results were positive. The overall attendance of 
the group of children who are entitled to free school meals was the only area where 
significant attention will need to be focussed. 

 
The School Development Plan for the past year was reviewed and a new plan will begin in 

January. Governors were assigned to each focus on particular areas. 
 
An allegation of bullying by a child was made just before half-term and could not be 

substantiated on that occasion but a second incidence has now taken place. The Head teacher 
has had discussions with the children and the parents who are happy that the systems have 

worked. A report will be written in due course. 
 
 

2. The Quality of Education sub-committee reported a review of the findings from the 
latest the School Improvement Advisor visit which took place in November and decisions were 

made regarding the focus of the next monitoring visit. This will be around SEND interventions 
and looking at the progression maps to see if they are being embedded in the classrooms. 
 

 
3. The Effectiveness of Leadership and Management sub-committee had discussed 

alternative provision and although the decision had previously been made by the board to 
abort the partnership with a provider, it was agreed there would be value in exploring 

alternatives. 
 
 

 
 

 
The approved Minutes of each Governing Body meeting can be accessed by a request to the Chair via 

the School Business Manager who is clerk to the Board. Details of membership and attendance at 

meetings as well as all key governance documents can be found on the governors’ page of the school 

website. 


